
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

���������	�

��������	
�����
��

�	
��	���
���������������

A Newsletter for the Members & Friends of Pathways to Independence          August 2009 

�
�
�
�
 
 

 
 

Brian Fisher Moves Toward Independence 
 
Brian is a 28 year-old diagnosed with Static Encephalopathy, a brain  
condition causing lesions on his brain that have affected his ability to 
learn and his memory.  Although never one to shy away from social  
situations, true friendships and an active social life have been difficult.  
Five years ago, Brian found Pathways to Independence and has grown 
socially as a result of his participation.  Right away, he began attending a 
variety of events and meeting others.  He found his Pathways friends to 
be very encouraging and supportive.  You could say they were his  
cheerleaders in his progress toward independence.  With his family’s  
support, he has been active and really enjoys the trips, movies, concerts 
and special events.  The confidence and the interaction skills he gained 
from participation led to a position with Schnucks, where he works part 
time.  Although he would like to work more, it was and continues be a first 
step toward his independence.  Having his own money has empowered 
him.  He feels more in control.  As time has progressed, so has Brian.   In 2008, even though he struggled with some of his 
common life skills, it became apparent to him and his family that it was time to find a place of his own.  Emboldened by the 
cheerleading of his friends in Pathways, the support of his family and services from Life Skills, Brian moved in with his un-
cle in May of 2008 to get used to the idea of not living at home.  Fortunately, in February of this year, he was able to get his 
own place, a 1-bedroom apartment where he is in charge of his day-to-day life.  His parents are able to offer less and less 
emotional support because of the support he gets from others.  The skills he credits Pathways with include his being more 
self-reliant and being motivated to plan things to do himself.  Pathways helped him prepare for this independence by  
practicing financial skills, budgeting and public etiquette.  Because of the public transportation skills he gained in part from 
Pathways, Brian uses Call-A-Ride to get to and from work and social situations.  In the past six months, his family reports 
many positive changes as he has matured, becoming more accepting of himself and his ability levels.  His problem solving 
skills, reasoning and willingness to take on tasks have resulted in major improvements at work with more hours and  
consistently positive feedback.  Brian is active with Pathways and continues to build relationships.  Congratulations, Brian.  

Pathways to Independence serves adults with Learning Disorder, Reading Disorder, Math Disorder, LD-NOS, Written/Expressive Disorders, 
Asperger’s Syndrome, AD(H)D or Traumatic Brain Injury with a current IQ of at least 80 
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Pathways Improves World Wide Presence 
 

In the ever evolving world of technology, Pathways is finding ways to spread 
the good news.  We want to thank Big Wheel—Branding and Digital Media 
Studio for donating their time and talents to upgrade our website to a content 
management system with a much better presence.  Many updates have been 
added to the website and we hope you will check us out at 
www.pathways2independence.com   

 
 
 
 

Pathways is now on Facebook!  NO FEE REQUIRED 
Please check us out at  www.facebook.com/pathways2independence  

–Be our Friend, join our Cause page  
AND suggest Pathways to all your friends!   
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Pathways to Independence 
Board of Directors 

Officers 
     Rachel Balbach    President 
     Scott Clark         Vice President 
     Joseph Wilder      Treasurer 
     Nancy Koenig       Secretary 

 
Board Members 

Selma Balk 
Rick Boalbey 

Deborah Gordon 
Sharon Kircher 
Susan Newman 

Joan Oliver 
Jack Schreiber 

Bradford Werner 
Marlene Zafft 

  

Pathways  
Staff 

 
      Craig Strohbeck      Executive Director           
     Rose Piel            Program Manager 
     Gloria Rodgers        Program Specialist 
     Kathi Manegre         Program Specialist 
     Lindsey Linderer      Program Specialist 
     Millie Cova             Program Specialist 
     Tia Rowan             Accounting 
     Beth Causey            Accounting  
 

Office Address 
Pathways to Independence 
200 South Hanley, Ste. 507 

Clayton, MO 63105 
314-863-0202 Phone 

Board Resource  
Committee 

 
Debbie Emmelkamp 

Wendy Finger 
George Fonyo 
Arthur Hoffman 
Curtis Ittner, Jr.  

R. Troy Kendrick 
Barbara Maille        

Linda Nissenbaum 
   Tere Owens  

           Jo Werner     
Gene Zafft 
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A Note from the Executive Director,  
Craig Strohbeck, CTRS 

 
Work...How do social interaction skills help? 

 
So often we are caught in 
our day-to-day activities and 
the tasks that lie before us 
that we forget to recognize 
the true values we gain from 
our work, whether it is paid 
employment, volunteerism or 
simply jobs around our 
home.  One of the most  
important aspects of work is 
whether it makes us happy.  
Two of the most influential 
factors in making us happy 
is whether we are “working” 
with people we enjoy and if 
the “work” gives us a sense of 
accomplishment.  At Pathways, I have heard stories and 
seen with my own eyes our clients happy at work  
because they continue to learn the social interaction 
skills that provide for effective communication to get the 
job done and feel a sense of accomplishment.  To  
witness the work of our organization in action leaves 
one prouder than a peacock and it makes me  
appreciate those who contribute to be sure our clients 
can achieve these successes.  Make no mistake that 
your donations change lives.  They build skills, they  
improve moods, attitudes and performance.  They lead 
a very capable group of individuals on a path to  
independence.  Thank you!  

Craig Strohbeck 

“Pathways has provided a receptive, validating and open place for our son to enjoy the company 
of others.  He loves to bowl and the monthly bowling is a “main event” in his life. He is most  
comfortable in quiet venues with numbers less than 20 to interact with.  He finds the bowling a 
stretch for his stress level, but puts himself “out of his comfort zone” to join the Pathways’ 
Friends.  Pathways is a rich part of our son’s life.” - Pathways parent 

Gloria Rodgers Receives  
SSD Building Block Award 

 
Gloria Rodgers is a part-time employee of Pathways on 
her evenings and weekends, but her full-time job is with 
Special School District as Supervisor of the Service 
Learning Center at Southview School.  During her 30+ 
years with SSD, she has held many different positions 
and contributed to the success of hundreds of our youth 
and watched them grow into their adult years.  In May of 
this year, SSD recognized her with their Building Block 
Award.  She was nominated because of her dedication to 
the students and commitment to helping them reach their 
fullest potential.  She encourages strengths and builds 
on their weaknesses.  She volunteers additional time to 
make sure every child has the opportunity to grow, to 
learn skills that will help them in life and see the job 

through to the end.  She 
has developed new pro-
grams, including all  
abilities and integrating 
community businesses 
and organizations to see 
them met by success.  
Gloria’s dedication to the 
vocational skills has  
resulted in success after 
graduation for many SSD 
students. Pathways is  
fortunate to have Gloria on 
staff.  She provides that 
consistency in training and 
focus that few others can 
match.  Thank you, Gloria 
& CONGRATULATIONS!   

Day Trip Fundraiser: Jefferson City Inside and Out 
 
Have you ever wondered what those serving hard time endured in the former State of Missouri Penitentiary?  On the 
flip side, have you ever wondered what life was like inside our Governor’s Mansion?  This one-day trip will give you 
a glimpse of both as Pathways will journey to Jefferson City.  Join us on Thursday, October 29th from  
7:30 a.m.-6:30 p.m. as we take in the fall colors and visit our state capitol.  Lunch will be served at Summit Lake 
Winery overlooking the bluffs.  Charter motorcoach transportation will take us to and from this day in the sun.  
Please be prepared for stairs and walking at the state penitentiary.  Fees for the trip are $75 per person and include 
tours, pastries for breakfast, lunch, motorcoach transportation and tips.  All you need is time…. 
To RSVP, call Craig at the Pathways to Independence office. 
Thursday, October 29th  7:30 a.m.-6:30 p.m.  $75 per person  RSVP: 314-863-0202 
Motorcoach will pick up and parking is available at Salem in Ladue United Methodist Church on the north east cor-
ner of Lindbergh and I-64/40.  Please park on the Interstate side of the building.  Address is: 1200 S. Lindbergh 



Contributions & Tributes       March 1st-August 15th, 2009 
Our deepest gratitude goes to all those who continue to support Pathways to Independence.  Please note: every attempt was taken 

to ensure accuracy in this list and any error or omission is unintentional.  Please contact the office if you locate any error. 

Family Memberships FY ‘10 
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Adelsberger 
Mr & Mrs. Chuck Andert 
Mr. & Mrs. Herschel Asner 
Mrs. Rachel Balbach 
Mr. & Mrs. Blair Balk 
Mr. Ed Barry 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Bayer 
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Behlmann 
Mr. & Mrs. Don Berg 
Ms. Betty Brand 
Mrs. Sue Davenport 
Mr. & Mrs. John Dubuque 
Mr. & Mrs. John Finkenkeller 
Mrs. Gloria Gentemann 
Ms. Hallie Goldfader 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Hilton 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Hughes 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Kircher 
Ms. Nancy Koenig 
Mrs. Julianne Krekeler 
Mrs. Roberta Londoff 
Mr. & Mrs. Don McDaniel 
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Meyer 
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Miller 
Mr. & Mrs. Vaughn Montgomery 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Morris 
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Nelson 
Mr. & Mrs. George Newman 
Mrs. Patricia O’Toole 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Patrylo 
Mr. & Mrs. John Pizzo 
Mrs. Dolores Reis 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Roberts 
Mrs. Nancy Rohan 
Mrs. Martha Sheldon 
Dr. Raymond G. Slavin 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Smith 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Terry 
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Walther 
Ms. Diane Weidle 
Mrs. Jo Werner 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Wilder 
Mr. & Mrs. Gene M. Zafft 
 
Family Membership FY ‘09 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom &  Debbie Hilton 

Benefactor ($1000+) 
Anonymous donor 
Marilyn & Sam Benton 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Kircher 
Mr. Michael Staenberg 
 
Sustainer ($500-$999) 
Mr. & Mrs. Oscar P. Hampton, III 
Art & Nancy Sullivan 
Bradford K. Werner 
 
Supporter ($300-$499) 
Ann & Mike Case 
 
Sponsor ($150-$299) 
Joan & Marcus Sessel 
 
Friend ($75-$149) 
Dr. & Mrs. Jeff Gordon 
Dr. & Mrs. Philip Needleman 
Ms. Theresa M. Owens 
Diane & Michael Weidle 
 
Contributor (Up to $75) 
Ms. Leah Meriwether 
Ms. Linda Sanford 
 
In Honor of Dr. & Mrs. Phil Bell 
Marian and Harold Katz 
In Honor of Dr. Jeff Gordon 
Dr. Martin E. Gordon, M.D. 
In Honor of Donna LaMarca 
Mr. & Mrs. Blair Balk 
In Honor of Barbara and Joe Larimore 
Mike and Alice Walther 
In Honor of Mike Walther  
Ann & Mike Case 
In Honor of Josephine Winkel 
Mr. & Mrs. William Levinson 
In Honor of Gene Zafft 
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Katz 
In Memory of Jeanne Barry 
Parkway Packaging, Inc. (Mr. Ed Barry) 
In Memory of Peggy Goldfader 
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Meyer 
In Memory of Nancy Mickelson 
Mr. & Mrs. Blair Balk 
In Memory of Alberta Slavin 
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Meyer 
In Memory of Karen Sullivan 
Art & Nancy Sullivan 
 
Matching Gifts: 
Merrill Lynch & Co. Foundation, Inc. 
Covidien 
 
Foundations: 
Millstone Foundation 
Employees Community Fund of Boeing St. Louis 
Project Team: 
Ms. Lori Andrews Clithero 
Greystone Condominium Association 

In Kind and Sponsorship Contributions 
Applebee’s Services, Inc. 
Behlmann Signs, Inc. 
Big Wheel—Branding & Digital Media Studio 
Buffalo Wild Wings 
Cannoli’s Restaurant 
Digital Current LLC 
High Tech Graphics 
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Katz 
Mr. Doug Auer 
3rd Degree Glass Factory 
Field’s Five (Graphic Design) 
 
NCAA Basketball Pathways Challenge 
John and Dave Finkenkeller 
The Hilton Family 
Jeri Bross 
Millie Cova 
Mike Rodgers 
Pete Werner 
Paul Oliver 
Craig Strohbeck 
John Reis 
 
2009 Pathways Garage Sale 
Underwritten by John R. Finkenkeller, CPA 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Andert 
Mr. & Mrs. Blair Balk 
Mrs. Rachel Balbach 
Mr. & Mrs. Don Berg 
Mr. J. Scott Clark 
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph Duvall 
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Gerhardt 
Ms. Debbie Goldfader 
Mrs. Lisa Kostecki 
Mrs. Roberta Londoff 
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Meisinger 
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Meyer 
Mr. & Mrs. Vaughn Montgomery 
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Nelson 
Mrs. Pat O’Toole 
Ms. Margalyn P. Payne 
Ms. Shimika D. Payne 
Ms. Rose Piel 
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Rodgers 
Mr. & Mrs. Zohar Rosenblith 
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Strohbeck 
Ms. Debbie Sullivan 
Mr. Dar Walker, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Dar Walker 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Walther 
Ms. Cindy Werner 
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Willard 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Williams 
Kohl’s Department Stores, Creve Coeur 
St. Louis Auto & Truck Repair 
Timothy Lutheran Church 
U-Haul International 
 

�

���������	� �



�

���������	� �
Transportation Funding  

 
Pathways to Independence was the recipient of a very  
generous donation by an anonymous donor.  The $10,000 
gift will be used to reduce transportation expenses associ-
ated with clients accessing the over 240 events that will take 
place each year.  The Board of Directors and staff are  
researching the most effective methods to utilize these 
funds to have the greatest impact for the longest period of 
time.   
 
Currently, Pathways is renting vehicles as necessary from 
Enterprise, using public transportation and ride-sharing pro-
grams as much as possible to access events.  While there 
is a need for a 12-15 passenger vehicle, additional funds 
will need to be secured to create this reality.  If obtained, the  
operating expenses of such a vehicle could be covered 
through client fees.  With or without our own vehicle, we will 
continue to provide training to our participants in transporta-
tion planning, route finding and utilizing public transit.  If you 
wish to support Pathways through a transportation related 
gift, please contact the office at 314-863-0202 to discuss the 
opportunity. 

Garage Sale Raises over $1200 
(Underwritten by John R. Finkenkeller, CPA) 

 
Pathways held a garage sale in coordination with the St. 
Charles Family Arena Garage Sale event on May 9th and 
raised over $1200 thanks to the many donations of items 
from families and friends of our organization.  We also wish 
to recognize John R. Finkenkeller, CPA for being so  
generous as to underwrite the cash expenses for this event.   
U-Haul International and St. Louis Auto & Truck Sales 
teamed together to provide a large discount on the use of a 
moving truck for merchandise pick-up.  Five Pathways  
clients volunteered their time and energy to help make the 
event a success.  Mr. & Mrs. Nelson and Mr. & Mrs.  
Gehrhardt secured the space.  Thanks to all who assisted. 

FY 2010 Budget 
 

The fiscal year 2010 budget (beginning July 1, 2009) 
brings new challenges to Pathways to Independence.  
During a time when the economy tells us our budget 
should not be growing, Pathways faces some realities 
that simply cannot be altered.  As a result, we have an 
18% increase in budgeted expenditures in fiscal year 
2010 versus fiscal year 2009.   
 
Parents, family members and generous donors should 
get an explanation of the major sources of that  
increase.   After two fiscal years in which we had (and 
paid) an executive director for only part of the year, 
the 2010 budget includes a full year’s salary at a  
competitive level.  Increases were necessary to cover 
staff expenses previously paid for out of their own 
pockets and to include a more competitive benefits 
package.  Funding alternate transportation methods 
results in more resources being directed to this line 
item.  There are also new expenditures required by 
our funders.  After years in which very little effort and 
virtually no resources were devoted to either  
fundraising or outreach to the community and other 
agencies, we are expanding these programs  
significantly. 
 
The bright side of this picture is that Pathways is 
poised to move forward.  We foresee small budget 
increases in the upcoming years.  We have more  
individuals taking advantage of our private-pay option 
and we continue to seek new funding sources 
(foundations, corporate partners, program  
partnerships) for operating support.  In the meantime, 
we hope you will consider increasing your gift for  
fiscal year 2010.  Out of a $187,000 budget, only 
$83,000 is needed from private sources and  
fundraising; a task that is very attainable.  Thank you 
in advance for your generosity. 
 

Overview of Expenses: 
Staff salaries/benefits  
for 7 full and part-time  
employees for event implementation:  
    $126,464 
Program Expenses  
Directly tied to 240 events:  $21,290 
Indirect Program Expenses    
Space/Supplies/Equip:  $19,770 
Insurance:    $9,485 
Fundraising:   $5,500 
Audit:    $3,000 
Board Development:  $1,500 
 
  Total:  $187,009 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PHOTO 
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Over the past  several years, the PathNotes Newsletter  was assembled and prepared for mailing by the students at 
Southview Service Learning Center  located at Southview School, part of the Special School District of St. Louis 
County.  This has been coordinated by our staff member Gloria Rodgers, who serves as the supervisor of this center.    
Due to bulk mailing changes, this issue of PathNotes was handled in its entirety by a bulk mail/printing service.  Before 
we move on, we would like to offer a Special Thank You to the students at staff at South view Service Learning 
Center for their years of  support of the PathNotes newsletter through mailing preparation services. 

Pathways Receives Grant from Employ-
ees Community Fund of Boeing St. Louis 
 
Thanks to the generosity of the Employees Community 
Fund of Boeing St. Louis, Pathways will soon be creating 
a client specific social network designed solely for Path-
ways participants.  This tool will enable our clients to learn 
this booming social skill in a safe and secure location 
managed and monitored by Pathways.  Similar to a  
Facebook or MySpace page, clients will have the opportu-
nity to blog, meet and share information, photos and  
videos with their Pathways friends as well as find rides to 
events.  In addition, the funding will allow computer 
based, real-time registration for events on a secured  
log-in page only clients can access.  Additional forms will 
be available on this page such as the current month’s  
calendar of events, the client handbook and the agency 
buzz book, making it easy to access any time of day.  
Staff will work with the clients to train them in basic  
computer skills so they can access these tools and  
actively participate in the benefits this will bring to  
everyone involved.  We wish to thank all employees of 
Boeing St. Louis for their contributions that make these 
upgrades possible.  

“Life Coach in a Box” Course  -   Part I 
 

Beginning in September, Pathways will offer a seven  
session course for Pathways participants designed to  
invigorate their lives and inspire them to attain their  
personal and professional goals.  This series, developed 
from “Life Coach in a Box,”  is a personal development 
tool produced by Chronicle Books.  Clients will meet every 
other week on Tuesday evenings from 6:30-8:30 p.m. at 
different locations in the community and meet guest 
speakers on six topics:  Recreation/Leisure,  
Relationships, Finance, Work/Career, Health/Wellness, 
and Spirituality.  With respect to each topic, they will  
reflect on where they are in their life currently and  
strategize different angles to achieve improvements, using 
motivational and practical advice.  The classes will be  
interactive and will involve some take home material to 
delve deeper and seek new possibilities.  The final class 
will  summarize all aspects of the course and offer a party 
to those who participate and take an active role in their 
self-improvement.  If you would be interested in being a 
guest speaker for the Part II to be offered in the winter 
months, please contact the office. 

Event Highlight  -  Math Masters 
 

The Pathways to Independence social development program is 
broken into seven primary categories including life skills educa-
tion, arts awareness/education, leisure awareness/education, 
community integration, community volunteerism, hosting and 
travel.  A staple for our life skills education is our Math Masters 
class.  During this event each month, a client hosts other partici-
pants in his/her home and together they work on a variety of 
real-life situations that they are likely to encounter in the commu-
nity.  Through workbooks, role-playing and other teaching tech-
niques, clients practice figuring tip percentages for a meal, 
budgeting for a specified period of time or an event, paying 
household bills, figuring correct change, calculating mileage and 
expenses, basics of investment, managing credit cards and 
other math related skills.   

Macy’s offers local non-profits the opportunity to raise funds through their “Shop 
For a Cause” event held each fall.  On this one day, the only way to receive a 

discount is to purchase a discount coupon prior to taking your items to the regis-
ter.  We as that you purchase your Macy’s Shop For a Cause discount coupon 

from Pathways and the entire $5 proceeds comes back to our organization.   
Discount day is October 17th.   

Discount coupons available NOW.  Our 2009 Goal is $2000  



�

���������	� �
New Board Members 

 
Pathways wishes to welcome two new members to our Board of Directors.  We are thrilled to have their expertise on our 
board and look forward to the new insight and perspective they can offer as we grow the Pathways to Independence 
program. 
 

 
Joseph P. Wilder, CPA 
Mr. Wilder began his career in public accounting with Price Waterhouse & Company in St. 
Louis, MO.  Subsequently he was the Director of Internal Audit for Contel Corporation and 
relocated to Atlanta, GA in 1987.  He held positions as Director of Finance with several or-
ganizations in Atlanta and returned to St. Louis in 2004.  Upon returning to St. Louis, he 
formed Wilder Consulting, LLC, providing executive accounting consulting services.  He is 
currently Chief Financial Officer of National Hospice Management. 
    
“Our son Ben joined Pathways about four years ago. It’s been a terrific experience for him.  
My wife and I are so pleased that he’s been able to make friends and have the ability to join in 
activities that he might not otherwise have been able to do.  Laureen and I have been so im-
pressed with the staff’s dedication!  When I was asked to join the Board, I was happy to be 
able to give something back to the organization that has been so great for us.” 

 
 

 
Brad Werner is a native of St. Louis and has returned here by way of L.A., Beijing, San Antonio 
and Brussels.  A graduate of St. Louis Country Day, Pepperdine University (Foreign Policy and 
Language) and the Olin School of Business (MBA, Finance), he is co-founder and President of 
Pentahui, LLC, a private investment firm based in Clayton.  He is on the board of directors for 
Chandler Hill Vineyards; an Advisory Board member of Eagle Fund II, a mezzanine private eq-
uity fund; President of Onomea, LLC, an agricultural enterprise and an Advisory Faculty mem-
ber of the Institute for Private Investors in New York and San Francisco. He has served on 
Bank of America’s Neighborhood Initiative selection committee, St. Louis Art Museum Beaux 
Artes Council and Olin’s Century Club committee.  Younger brother to Pathways member, 
Cindy, Brad is newly a proud father to 7-week old son Ford Werner.  Brad is an avid swimmer, 
runner and cyclist.  He also stays active in duck hunting and golf.   
 
“I have been indirectly touched by the wonderful benefits of PTI and through Cindy have met 
some terrific folks through the organization.  The quality of both its mission and execution has 
affected many individuals and their families.  It is an organization that must thrive despite a 
multitude of financial and operational challenges.  I hope to in some way assist in meeting 
those challenges in the future.” 

Mr. Bradford Werner 

Mr. Joseph P. Wilder 

A group of Pathways participants enjoy a 
campfire while at Sunnyhill Camp.  Each 
year, Pathways has four travel opportuni-
ties that support the social skills being 
developed throughout our program.  Each 
trip is from Friday to Sunday and allows 
opportunities for extended socialization, 
teambuilding, conflict resolution, leisure 
education, safety in the community, time 
management, self advocacy and much 
more.  Travel opportunities include one 
weekend camp trip, one float trip and two  
trips to cities within a 1/2 day’s drive of St. 
Louis.  They are always well attended. 

“I love Pathways ! I have learned to stick up for myself which I did not do in school because of my learning disability.” 
           -Pathways participant 



Charitable Giving:  
Benefiting You  and Your  

Favorite Charities 
 
Our nation has a history of charitable giving. Fortunately, today’s 

charitable donors can take advantage of gifting strategies that 
can increase the benefits of their gifts both for the charity and for 

themselves.  Join Pathways for a complimentary seminar to 
learn about the rewards you  may receive through giving, in addi-

tion to your personal gratification , such as: 
 

 Receiving possible state-income-tax deductions 
 Avoiding capital gains  tax  on gifted assets 
 Removing taxable assets from the estate 
 Creating a family charitable legacy  
 

 DATE:   September 21, 2009 
   7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
 
 SPEAKERS:  Maura A. Lem, MBA, CRPC 
   Financial Advisor 
   Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC 
   Member SIPC 
 
 LOCATION: Salem in Ladue United Methodist Church 
   1200 S. Lindbergh, St. Louis, MO 63131 
    

Beverages and light snacks will be served. 
You are welcome to bring a friend, but seating is limited. Call today to 

make your reservations.  314-863-0202 

Pathways Participants Take on Tasks;  
Learn Job Skills 

 
Have you ever needed a task done at home, but didn’t have the 
energy to make it happen?  In May of this year, a group of Path-
ways participants took on no small task in spreading 14 yards of 
mulch for a friend of the organization.  They met early with their 
work clothes on and talked their way through 4.5 hours of hard  
physical labor.  In the end, they stood proud of their accomplish-
ments knowing they helped someone else.  The sense of volunteer-
ism, commitment, pride in their work and overall work ethic were 
shining points for this group that teamed together for a successful 
day where they continued to improve their job skills .  One thing that 
stood out was the 
social skills they put 
to use to work to-
gether and commu-
nicate their needs 
as they worked on 
this project.  If you 
have a task at 
home you could 
use some help with, 
please call the 
Pathways office to 
see if we can help. 
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